
 

City Manager Weekly Update 
December 8, 2023 

 

 
 

 
 

California Forever Town Hall 

California Forever (CF) held a Town Hall on December 5th, whereby they presented an overview of their 
project, and residents had the opportunity to ask questions. CF will present their proposition language in 
January, which should provide further details of the project and commit CF to certain benchmarks prior 
to construction. 

Municipal Rates and Utility Committee (MRUC) 

On December 14, the MRUC will consider a recommendation by R3 to increase franchise hauling rates by 
16.08% due almost entirely to unfunded State mandates regarding SB 1383 (Organics Recycling). Three 
implementation scenarios will be considered. Rates, if implemented on a one and done basis, for 64-gallon 
residential services would increase by $7.82 per month. MRUC will hear the presentation and potentially 
make a recommendation to City Council. 
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Brann Ranch 

Staff met with representatives of Brann Ranch and the School District regarding the negotiation of a new 
school associated with the Brann Ranch Development project to construct approximately 1,100 homes. 
The Development Agreement expires in early January. 

Battery Recycling 

Do you have a drawer filled with spent household alkaline and rechargeable batteries? Mount Diablo 
Resource Recovery is now accepting spent household batteries for recycling at their office during normal 
business hours at 100 Main Street.  Please no vehicle batteries.  

Flood Prevention at City Hall 

Public Works staff has begun flood prevention measures, including the installation of a pump at the foot 
of Main Street in front of City Hall.  

Holiday Festivities 

A Menorah Lighting and Chanukah Celebration is scheduled for the first time in Rio Vista on December 9th 
at 6:30 PM. Please see below for details. 

 

https://mdrr.com/rio-vista/
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